

**Brantingham Parish Council**

**Minutes of the Meeting**

**held in the Village Hall**

**Monday 24<sup>th</sup> July 2023**

**At 7.00 pm**

**Those Present**

Richard Powell – Chairman

Louise Brotherton – Vice Chairman

Anna Caffery – Treasurer

Richard Shillaker

Hugh Wood

Councillor Richard Meridith

Councillor Terry Gill

Linda Soulsby – Clerk

**Apologies:** Sarah Greenley, Sally Carey, Glenda Greendale

**Item 1 Minutes of the last meeting**

These were accepted as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

**Public Meeting**

National Grid Upgrade: North Humberside to North Markham

See attached.

**Item 2 Matters arising and outstanding.**

**Parish Council Vacancy** - We still have one vacancy to fill, Nigel Stabler had expressed an interest but currently does not have the time to become a Parish Councillor.

**Pond** – Richard Shillaker had nothing to report regarding the pond but commented that Derek Lewthwaite has cleared the ditch by the pond.

**Litter bin by seat beside golf course** – This is ongoing.

**Main Street** - ditch not draining. We have had a response from ERYC but felt this was only half an answer to our question. The PC will have to address the problem regarding the pipe. Richard Powell will chase up.

**Telephone Box Door/Cleaning** – Sarah's daughter has expressed an interest in cleaning and painting the telephone box and hopes to do this during the school holidays.

**Wooden Posts Burill Lane** – Reported to ERYC/Village Walkabout- Ongoing

**Tree and hedges** - The trees in the middle field opposite Sandringham cottages still need to be cut. Sally was going to contact David Atkinson, but we are not sure if Sally has managed to speak with David as she is unable to attend the meeting.

**Dale Road Stream** – Richard Powell has approached Keith Sanderson to ask if he is willing to use his digger to clear out the ditch. We are not sure if Keith will be able to take on the task as he is not sure if he is going to be keeping the digger. Richard will speak to him again.

**Tree Plaque** – Richard Powell will liaise with Liz.

**Brantingham constitution document** – Changes have been made to the document and we now have the final version, this will be adopted at the September meeting.

**Street Lights Dale Road** – We are still waiting to hear back from ERYC to see if cleaning and painting is covered under our street lighting agreement. The light outside no 8 Wandels View has been hit, this has been reported to ERYC but still needs attention. Councillor Terry Gill will contact ERYC for an update.

**Hole on pavement by Triton** – This had been reported to ERYC and the hole has now been filled in.

**Footpath overgrown.** The overgrowing nettles on the footpath between Church Green and Spout Hill have been dealt with. The nettles in Mr Levison’s field have also been trimmed. It was noted that the kissing gate at the bottom of the path still needs attention. Richard Meredith is due to attend a village walkabout at Ellerker and will mention Slow the flow and hedge cutting.

**Christmas Lights** – It was agreed that we should purchase new lights to put in the tree near the village hall. Richard Powell will look to see what is available and this will be discussed at the September meeting.

**Emergency Plan annual review** – To be reviewed once the vacancies have been filled.

**Defibrillator** - This was checked after the last meeting, and it was noted that we require new pads. Louise will arrange to purchase the pads.

**Item 3 Finance** We are still experiencing problems with setting up and sending payment using the online banking. Anna is trying to sort this out with Barclays.

#### **Item 4 Planning applications and policy consideration**

23/02049/PLF – Erection of two storey extension to side of 3 Spout Hill Brantingham. The Parish Council supports the application. As two trees are to be removed the PC agreed to recommend that three trees should be planted elsewhere on the site. It was noted that the building works could add to parking problems on Spout Hill.

### **Item 5 Planning Permission**

The Triton application is still ongoing.

Rupert's application issue is still on going. We have not received a new application to date.

### **Item 6 Correspondence**

Items received have been forwarded via email.

### **Item 7 Account for payment.**

### **Item 8 any other business**

**Grass Cutting at the Outgang corner** – Richard Shillaker was pleased that this had been done again.

**A63** - Richard Meredith commented on issues raised at a meeting held by National Highway relating to the A63 these included, noise pollution, reducing the speed limit due to the number of accidents, standing water on the carriageway.

**Date of next meeting** Monday 4<sup>th</sup> September 2023

Monday 16<sup>th</sup> October 2023

Monday 4<sup>th</sup> December 2023

Notes for 2023 meetings: